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Change Service Requested

As our membership is no doubt aware, the current health crisis is bringing about some major shifts and 
changes to events and attractions across the country.  This is also true of the FRRS and our operations.  We 
have several events scheduled to occur in the upcoming months, from large scale happenings like the 2020 
Western Pacific Railroad Historical Convention and our 2020 season opening, to operations training and 
membership gatherings.
Due to the instructions from health agencies and mindful of the well-being of our members, volunteers and 
visitors, the FRRS Board and management has decided to reschedule the Western Pacific Historical 
Convention, the WP 1503 Celebration and the Annual Membership Meeting.  Until further notice, the 
museum, archives and RAL program will be closed to the public.  Crew training and testing will be done 
online.  We will be performing ongoing care and maintenance to the facility, archives and equipment, but 
this will be done by a small crew of volunteers following strict guidelines and protocols outlined by our 
Safety Team.
We will work to keep you, our members, as well as our visiting public, updated as best we can on this 
changing situation.  Updates will be posted on the WPLives.org and RunALocomotive.com websites, as well 
as on the museum Facebook page.  You can also call the museum main phone number at 530-832-4131 or 
email us at info@WPLives.org.  
When the crisis has passed, we extend an invitation to the membership to please join in these rescheduled 
events as you can.  At times like this, fellowship and community are especially important.  We hope to see 
you all soon as we join together to remember the spirit of the Willing People and share the history of the 
Western Pacific with everyone. - Eugene Vicknair




